
 
 

 

SOUTHEAST TEXAS AREA 
QUARTERLY NEWSLETTER 

DELEGATE 
Hello South East 
Texas Area 67!! 

 
 

 Happy New Year SETA and Happy New Rotation!  I am 

honored to have been selected as your Southeast Texas 

Area Delegate for the 69th Panel of the General Service 

Conference.  I am humbled by your faith and trust in me, I 

promise to do my best to not break AA while in New 

York.  I am equally excited to work alongside the 

amazing panel here at home.  Our Area Officers, DCMs 

and Committee Chairs are all amazing servant leaders and 

I know that they will serve the area well.   

I have been assigned to the Finance Committee for the 

General Service Conference and will serve on that 

committee for the next two years.  I will be honest and 

say that it is the absolute last committee I would have 

selected however; I trust that God has a plan and I am 

willing to suit up and show up.   

I know that SETA has a busy year ahead of us with 

hosting the Texas State Convention, The Southwest 

Regional Forum and the National AA Correctional 

Facilities Committee Conference.  If there has ever been a 

time to get in the middle it is now.   There will be plenty 

of opportunities to be of service so, don’t be shy, raise 

your hand and volunteer.  I promise you that being of 

service will only strengthen the gift of sobriety you have 

been so freely given.   

So, I will do my best to keep the lines of communication 

open with news and information from the General Service 

Office and the Trustees, but I encourage you all, if you 

are not already subscribed to Box 459 to become a 

subscriber.  This quarterly news bulletin is filled with 

information about AA services, literature, events and 

sharing from groups, service committees and individual 

members from the US and Canada.  To become a member 

you can either register online for a free digital copy or 

receive a hard copy buy mail for a fee of $3.50.  You can 

find subscription information by going to www.aa.org and 

searching for Box 459, or feel free to ask me more about 

it. 

Again, I am thrilled to be of service to the Area and I look 

forward to working with you all.  So, keep coming  

 

                                            APRIL 2019 
 

Back…more will be revealed! 

Best, 

Troy 
 

Troy Bush-D 

Area 67 Delegate 

Panel 69 

 

¡Feliz año nuevo SETA y feliz nueva rotación! Me 
siento honrado de haber sido seleccionado como su 
delegado de zona sureste Tejas para el 69th Panel de 
la Conferencia de servicios generales. Estoy, humilde 
por su fe y confianza en mí, prometo que haré lo 
mejor para no romper AA mientras que en Nueva 
York. Igualmente me emociona trabajar con el panel 
increíble aquí en casa. Nuestros oficiales de área, 
MCD ' s y presidentes de comités son todos 
increíbles líderes de siervo y sé que sirven la zona 
bien.  
Han sido asignado a la Comisión de Finanzas de la 
Conferencia de servicios generales y servirá en ese 
Comité para los próximos dos años. Seré honesto y 
decir que es el Comité pasado absoluto que habría 
seleccionado sin embargo; Confío en que Dios tiene 
un plan y estoy dispuesto a Vístete y demuestran 
para arriba.  
Sé que la SETA tiene un año ocupado por delante con 
la Convención del estado de Texas, el Foro Regional 
de la suroeste y la Conferencia Nacional de AA 
correccional servicios Comité de alojamiento. Si 
alguna vez ha habido un tiempo en el centro es 
ahora. Habrá un montón de oportunidades de 
servicio tan, no seas tímido, levanta la mano y 
voluntario. Le prometo que de servicio sólo 
fortalecerá el don de la sobriedad que le ha dado tan 
libremente.  
Por lo tanto, haré mi mejor esfuerzo para mantener 
las líneas de comunicación abiertas con noticias e 
información de la oficina de servicios generales y los 
administradores, pero animo a todos, si usted no 
está suscrito ya a Box 459 para convertirse en un 
suscriptor. Este boletín de noticias trimestral está 

http://www.aa.org/


lleno de información sobre los servicios de AA, literatura, 
eventos y participación de grupos, comités de servicio y 
miembros individuales de los Estados Unidos y Canadá. 
Para convertirse en un miembro, puede registrarse para 
obtener una copia digital gratis o recibir una copia 
impresa comprar correo por un costo de $3,50. Puede 
encontrar información de suscripción en www.aa.org y 
buscando Box 459, o no dude en preguntarme más sobre 
él. 
Otra vez, estoy muy emocionado de estar de servicio a la 
zona y espero trabajar con todos ustedes. Por lo tanto, 
siguen regresando... más serán revelado! 
Mejor, 

Troy 
 
Troy B. 
Area 67  
Panel 69 
 

 

http://www.aa.org/
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 ALTERNATE DELEGATE   
 

Wow. I will try to do better with my Newsletter article responsibility as your Alternate Delegate than I did as 

your Chair. I don’t have a lot to report yet, other than I have already begun following Troy to the far reaches of 

our Area. We went to visit District 33 in Bryan/College Station last weekend, and he did a great job facilitating 

some district business discussions. Rick went along too-safety in numbers, my sponsor always says.  

No sooner was I home from the October Assembly and I began to receive emails from Delegates from all over the 

country congratulating and encouraging me on my new position. So far, I think about 50 of them have sent me 

welcoming emails. I love AA. I even responded to all of them-not sure if that was expected but it did seem like 

good manners. Looking forward to putting faces with the names at my first SWARDA in March. Never thought 

I’d be excited about going to Oklahoma. 

I look forward to working with the host districts on this year’s Gratitude Dinner. About all I can tell you about 

that is that it’s going to be somewhere on the west side of the Area.  

I also look forward to helping with the SW Regional Forum which will be in our Area this year, although I’m 

really not excited about staying at the Sheraton twice in one month. 

I like the current panel number. Hehe 

In service, 

Kris H. 

Alternate Delegate, Area 67 Panel 69 
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 CHAIR   
 

Here we are at the beginning of another rotation of officers, committee chairs, liaisons, DCM’s and GSR’s. 

Having rotated into and on from a handful of positions now, I am beginning to recognize some familiar feelings 

at the beginning of a new position. I think it is a mixture of excitement, a little self-doubt, and a little fear of the 

unknown. Whether it was rotating in as GSR, DCM, CPC Chair, Registrar and now Area Chair, self-doubt wants 

to creep into my psyche: Can I do this? What if I make a mistake? What if there is something I don’t know how 

to do? Well, in each of the above-mentioned roles, I did make mistakes. There were times I was unsure what to 

do. Guess what? I learned from those mistakes. Those that have gone before were right there to help me along 

with the things I was unsure of. An experienced service sponsor and a loving recovery sponsor guided me. I grew 

from stretching myself into new areas. I got the job done, though it wasn’t perfect or always pretty. The world of 

Alcoholics Anonymous continued right along. Maybe I am the only one who has felt such feelings and had such 

experiences, but I’m inclined to doubt it.  

Upon arriving at the conclusion of the rotation of each of my service positions, I have looked back and told 

myself, “Wow, that was kind of fun! I believe I am leaving that position just a tiny bit better than when I rotated 

into it. Now, what I can do to make it an easier transition for my successor?”  

So, welcome fellow trusted servants to the 2019-2020 rotation of Area 67. May our mistakes be learning 

experiences and not too harmful to Alcoholics Anonymous as a whole. May we grow and learn together, serve 

our Area to the best of our ability and have some fun.  In so doing let us always focus on maintaining our Unity, 

for this we owe to our future.  

As we move into the current rotation, one area where I feel we could improve pertains to our standing 

committees. I have been taught and firmly believe that it is our standing committees that make it possible for the 

lifesaving message of AA to be carried to the still suffering alcoholic. While some of our standing committees 

are quite robust and active, others are starving for participants. Some districts and groups have active standing 

committees and others do not. There is so much we could do to get the message out if we could have more 

participation in our committees at all levels. I have spoken to several committee chairs and other trusted servants 

about some possible ways we might be able to bolster our committees. With help from our registrar, we will be 

rolling out an initiative at the April Assembly, so stay tuned, more will be revealed.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Rick M. 

Area 67 Chair 

chair@aa-seta.org 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:chair@aa-seta.org
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Alt-chair  
 

Thank you, Area 67, for allowing me this opportunity to serve.  From the moment I attended my first Assembly I 

fell in love with the work all have been doing.  I couldn’t wait to do more.  When I look back over all my past 

service commitments, I always seem to learn at least one thing that I didn’t know about myself.   As a GSR I 

learned that, even if I didn’t think so, my love of policies and procedures and the could be used for the good of 

Alcoholics Anonymous.  As DCM I learned that it was okay to speak up and let people know your thoughts, even 

if we don’t share the same point of view.  As Treasurer I learned that all I need to do is reach out and ask those 

who have walked before me to help.  I am so grateful for the teachers that are always willing to share their 

experience and provide their support.  As I embark on this new rotation, I’m excited to see what my Higher 

Power teaches me through all.   

I’m looking forward to working closely to support the Host Districts at the April, July and October Assemblies 

for 2019 and 2020.   I know sometimes hosting an Assembly may seem scary or overwhelming for Districts, but I 

think together we can make it both fun and productive.  If you would like to participate in any form or fashion do 

not hesitate to reach out.  I would love to visit your District meeting or Group Conscience to answer any 

questions you may have.   

Just a reminder that the SETA Policy and Procedures Manual can be found on the Alternate Chairperson 

Webpage on the SETA website (www.aa-seta.org).  The website can be accessed from any computer, table or 

phone with internet access.   

Respectively Submitted 

 

Christina S. 

Area 67 Alt-Chair 

Chair-alt@aa-seta.org 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

. 

http://www.aa-seta.org/
mailto:Chair-alt@aa-seta.org
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 PUBLIC INFORMATION   
 

 COOPERATION WITH PROFESSIONAL COMMUNITY   
 

12th Step your Doctor! 
Q: What!? My doc’s a drunk!? 

A: No, no, no. Well, could be, but that’s not the point. The point is:  

• Reach out to your doctor and let them know what Alcoholics Anonymous is, and how’s it’s helped you to 

find sobriety, and how it might be able to help some of his/her other patients who might have a drinking 

problem  

• Take them some pamphlets like “AA as a Resource for the Health Care Professional” and “If you are a 

Professional…” 

• Ask if they ‘d be willing to let you put some pamphlets or Grapevine magazines in their waiting room. If they 

say yes, consider using an “Adopt-a-Rack” literature rack for this, you can contact the PI Chair to get one at 

pi@aa-seta.org, or if that doesn’t work try the CPC chair at cpc@aa-seta.org. You could also just order a 

subscription to the grapevine and place one in the waiting room each month.  

• Let the doctor know he/she can refer people to the local intergroup number for meeting information, that 

you’d be willing to be a contact as well (if you are), and that the CPC committee can be reached at cpc@aa-

seta.org to put on presentations about AA for his/her staff or peers. Our website for professionals is 

http://cpc.aa-seta.org 

• If you could do any or all of these things, you are carrying the message through CPC service! 

Q: What’s CPC? 

A: CPC stands for Cooperation with the Professional Community, it’s a standing committee at the Area level and often in Districts as well. 

Individuals can do CPC work with simple but important activities like the one above.  

• CPC Committee Purpose – “Members of C.P.C. committees inform professionals and future professionals about A.A.— what we are, 

where we are, what we can do, and what we cannot do. They attempt to establish better communication between A.A.s and 

professionals, and to find simple, effective ways of cooperating without affiliating.” – reprinted from Cooperation with the Professional Community 

Workbook, page 5, with permission from A.A. World Services, Inc.  

• Professionals are: Basically, anyone that comes into contact with an alcoholic through their professional work, some examples include: 

Doctors, lawyers, judges, cops, therapists, counselors, nurses, probation and parole officers, clergy, social workers, etc…. 

• There’s a whole bunch of professionals in South East Texas Area, far more than the few active members of the SETA CPC committee 

can reach by themselves, so consider helping by taking the actions suggested above, or if you’re willing, come to the SETA CPC 

Committee meeting: We meet the first Monday of each month at 7:30pm at the Spring Branch Memorial Club, 1200 Blalock Rd,  Suite 

#378, Houston, 77055; or you can join via Zoom: https://zoom.us/j/330417285  

• For more information or to help, please contact us at cpc-chair@aa-seta.org 

Cooperation with Professional Community (CPC) Committee  

mailto:pi@aa-seta.org
mailto:cpc@aa-seta.org
mailto:cpc@aa-seta.org
mailto:cpc@aa-seta.org
http://cpc.aa-seta.org/
https://zoom.us/j/330417285
mailto:cpc-chair@aa-seta.org
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Alt LITERATURE CHAIR 

 
 

Hello to All SETA AA Members,  
I just wanted to introduce myself as the Alternate Chair for the Literature Committee.  In July 2013, I 
migrated down from Chicago, IL to relocate with my family in Katy, TX.  Little did I know, God had greater 
plans for me including expanding my knowledge of AA by way of nudging me into serving my homegroup 
– Katy Big Book, District 40 and now SETA.  I am extremely grateful to all of you here at SETA whom not 
only accepted this “Yankee” from the Midwest, but also taught me so much about brotherly love through 
serving the Southeast Texas Area. 
     With that said, I just want to familiarize you with what the “Literature Committee’s” purpose: To raise 
the awareness for A.A. Conference-approved literature, audiovisual and other special items.  Currently, 
our committee is reviewing background information from G.S.O. in preparation for the round table 
discussion at April’s Assembly.  Also, we have monthly Zoom meetings every third Tuesday of the month 
from 8:30 – 9:30 pm.  
 
 There are several new literature items from G.S.O in the “What’s New on AA.org” 
 
     First, the Spring edition of Box- 4-5-9 Spring 2019 – Our Great Responsibility.   
“Rediscovered wisdom from A.A.’s co-founder:  this issue contains information on a soon-to-be-released 
book comprised of 16 of Bill W.’s talks at the General Service Conference—the first original book from A.A. 
in over 30 years.  The issue also features an article on carrying the message to alcoholics who are Deaf or 
Hard-of-Hearing, along with a report on a recent trip to Cuba by one of our nonalcoholic trustees to meet 
with professionals there who are looking into ways that A.A. and the medical profession can cooperate to 
help alcoholics.”   
 
     Second, the 2020 International Convention Invitation Video includes;  
“A video/flyer invitation for the 2020 International A.A Convention is available for viewing and download 
on the International Convention page of G.S.O.’s website.  The video/flyer is available in three different 
time-lengths for ease of viewing and sharing (1minute 45 seconds and 20 seconds) please take a look and 
pass it on!” 
 
     Third, the 2020 International Convention Frequently Asked Questions – Registration, Housing, & 
Transportation is readily available to start making plans for July 2 – 5, 2020. 
 
     Lastly, G.S.O. added the video PSA “Changes” whereas it illustrates how drinking can take over a 
person’s life while emphasizing the hope and support available in A.A. for those whom are looking for a 
chance at a new beginning without alcohol. 
 

In Love & Service, 

 

Elizabeth G. Alt. Chair Area 67  
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  ENGLISH DISTRICTS OF AREA 67   

 

 

DISTRICT MEMBERS 
District 10 DCM – Tracy W.                                District 60 DCM- Jann J                      
District 10 Alt. DCM- Olga J.                             District 60 Alt DCM- OPEN                     
District 20 DCM – Rachel R.                                                            
District 20 Alt DCM – Jean P.                              District 70 DCM- Brady G.                    
District 31 DCM – Patricia H.                              District 70 Alt DCM- Byron T.                   
District 32 DCM – Richard L.                                                               
District 32 Alt DCM – Kimberly B.                      District 81 DCM- Catherine G.            
District 33 DCM – Tonny W.                                District 81 Alt DCM- Mike P 
District 33 Alt DCM – OPEN                                District 82 DCM- Jeanne B 
District 40 DCM – Cindy M.                                 District 82 Alt- Theresa (Teri) V. 
District 40 Alt DCM – Reino F.                            District 90 DCM- Bella L. 
District 51 DCM – Steven W.                              District 90 Alt DCM- Art G. 
District 51 Alt DCM –Kern V. 
District 52 DCM – Meece T. 
District 52 Alt DCM – Richard G
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 SPANISH DISTRICTS OF AREA 67   
 
 

 

 
DISTRICT MEMBERS 

District 62 MCD: – Manuel R 
District 62 Alterno: – Abierto 

 

District 63 MCD – Alicia M. 
District 63 Alterno: – Jose P. 

 
District 64 MCD: –Abierto 

         District 64 Alterno:- Severiano M. 

 
District 65 MCD: – Bernardino T. 
District 65 Alterno: – Arnulfo C. 

 

District 66 MCD: – Jesus Z. 
District 66 Alterno: – Abraham A. 
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Service Material from the General Service Office 

 

ESTIMATED WORLDWIDE A.A. INDIVIDUAL AND GROUP 

MEMBERSHIP 

 

   
 

 

 

 
 

Rev 5/15 SM F-132 

Because AA has never attempted to keep fonnal membership lists. it is extremely difficult to obUin completely 

accurate figures on totaJ me.mbership at any given time. The informa1ion shown here is based on repor..s given 

by grot.1ps listed with general service offices (G.S.0...s) around the wolid and does not represent an aciual count 

of those who consider themselves A.A. members. We are aware of A.A. activity in approximate·IY 175 countries. 

including 61 autonomou.s G.S.O.s in other lands. 

YEAR ACTIVE MEMBERSHIP GROUPS 

2001 2,215,293 100,131 
2002 2,092,460 103,768 

2003 2,066,851 104,589 
2004 2,082,SSO 105,294 

2005 1,867,212 106,202 
2006 1,996,935 106,477 
2007 2,044,655 113,168 
2008 2,085,125 116,773 

2009 2,103,033 115,773 
20 10 2,057,672 107,976 
20 11 2,133,842 114,070 
20 12 2,131,549 114,642 

2013 2,138,421 115,358 
2014 
2015 
2016 

2,040,629 
2,089,698 
2,103,184 

115,326 
117,748 
118,305 

 

YEAR ACTIVE MEMBERSHIP GROUPS 

1935 

1940 
2 

1,400 
0 

so 
1945 12,986 556 
1950 96,475 3,527 
1955 135,905 6,249 
1960 162,037 8,615 
1965 232,105 12,444 
1970 311,450 16,459 
1975 533,590 26,456 
1976 574,318 29,352 
1977 612,876 31,587 
1978 627,456 33,241 
1979 868,171 39,964 
1980 907,575 42,105 
1981 937,705 47,797 
1982 1,065,299 53,576 
1983 1,191,946 58,576 
1984 1,351,793 62,860 
1985 1,445,999 67,019 
1986 1,556,316 73,192 
1987 1,617,296 76,184 
1988 1,734,734 85,270 
1989 1,793,834 87,696 
1990 2,047,469 93,914 
1991 2,148,757 96,500 
1992 2,489,541 89,215 
1993 2,062,380 90,155 
1994 1,790,528 89,239 
1995 1,726,341 86,449 
1996 1,959,829 96,997 
1997 1,967,433 97,568 
1998 1,989,124 98,710 
1999 1,995,804 99,020 
2000 2,160,013 100,766 
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CONTACT DATA FOR AREA 67 PANEL 65 TRUSTED SERVANTS 
 

AREA OFFICERS 
 

Delegate 
Troy B-D. 
 delegate -67@aa -seta.org  

 
Alternate Delegate 
Kris H. 
delegate-alt@aa-seta.org 

 

Chairperson 
Rick M. 
chair@aa-seta.org 

 
Alternate Chairperson 
Christina S. 
 chair-alt@aa -s eta.org  

 
Registrar 
Tammy Z. 
 registrar @aa -seta.org  

 

Alternate Registrar 
Corrie H. 
 registrar -alt@aa-seta.org  

 
Secretary 
Deborah B. 

Cooperation with the Profession- 
al Community (CPC) 
David L. 
 cpc-chair@aa -seta.org  

 
Alternate CPC 
Rosemary 

 
Correctional Facilities (CFC) 
Roy. 
 cfc@aa -seta.org  

 
Alternate CFC 
Roland. 

 
Finance 
Michelle H. 
finance@aa-seta.org 

 
Alternate Finance 
OPEN 

 
Grapevine 

     Kimberly L. 

. grapevine@aa-seta.org 

 
Alternate Grapevine 
OPEN 

Multilingual 
Armando H. 
 multilingu al @aa -seta.org  

 
Newsletter 
Annette C. 
 news -chair@aa -seta.org  

 
Public Information (PI) 
Amy E. 
 pi@aa -seta.org  

 
State Convention Attend- 
ance Promotion (SCAP)  
OPEN. 
 scap @aa -seta.or g  

 
Treatment Facilities TFC) 
Sarah O. 
 tfc@aa -seta.org  

 
Alternate TFC 
OPEN 

 

SETA 2018 Convention Chair- 
person 
Danny G. 

 

Intergroupa Hispano Del SW 
(D66 & 67) 
Ramces C. 

 
 

OTHER 
 

Web/IT Support 
Vern P. 

 

Postmaster 
Betsy G. 

 

Webmaster 
Vern P.webma ster @aa -
seta.org  

 
Archivist 
Sarah D. 
 archivist @aa -seta.org  

 secr etary@aa -seta.org  

 
Alternate Secretary 
Pam F. 
 secr etary -alt@aa-seta.org  

 
Treasurer 
Ron S. 
treasurer@aa-seta.org 

 
Alternate Treasurer 
Cynthia B. 
 treasurer  -alt@aa-seta.org  

 

STANDING COMMITTEE 
CHAIRPERSONS 

 

Archives 
Eddie. 

 

Alternate Archives 
OPEN 

 
Information Technology (Web- 
IT) 
Stephaine O. 
 it@aa -seta .o rg  

 
Alternate Information Technolo- 
gy (Web-IT) 
Debbie F. 
 It-alt@aa -seta.org  

 
La Vina 
Alicia M. 
 lavina@aa -seta.or g  

 
Alternate La Vina 
OPEN 

 

Literature 
Jackie S. 

 

Alternate Literature 
Elizabeth G. 

LIAISONS TO INTERGROUP 
 

Brazos Valley 
Robert H. 
Liaison-brazos@aa-seta.org 

 
Houston 
Kathleen T. 
 Liaison -houston@aa -seta.org  

 
Ninth District 

   Lori H. 

Liaison -9@aa -seta.org  

 
Ninth District Alternate 
OPEN 

 
Oficina Integroupa Hispana (D63, 
64, 65) 
OPEN 

 

mailto:delegate-65@aa-seta.org
mailto:delegate-alt@aa-seta.org
mailto:chair@aa-seta.org
mailto:chair-alt@aa-seta.org
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mailto:registrar-alt@aa-seta.org
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